
SEN witnesses signing of MoU between
Hong Kong and Singapore (with photos)

     The Secretary for the Environment, Mr Wong Kam-sing, today (May 22)
began his visit to Singapore where he attended a signing ceremony for a
Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) between the National Environment Agency of
Singapore (NEA) and the Environment Bureau of the Hong Kong Special
Administrative Region (SAR) Government on professional staff development. He
also met with Singapore officials responsible for environment, transport and
technology.

      In the morning, Mr Wong first held a bilateral meeting with the
Minister for the Environment and Water Resources, Mr Masagos Zulkifli, to
discuss matters of mutual concern. They also witnessed the signing of the MoU
by the Chief Executive Officer of the NEA, Mr Tan Meng-dui, and the Permanent
Secretary for the Environment/Director of Environmental Protection of the
Hong Kong SAR Government, Ms Maisie Cheng. The MoU aims to enhance the
synergy between both sides regarding professional staff training on the
environment front and to strengthen collaboration. Afterwards, Mr Wong met
with officials from the Ministry of the Environment and Water Resources and
the NEA to learn more about their policies on climate change, energy
efficiency and air quality management.

     In the afternoon, Mr Wong visited a company providing electric car
sharing services, and was briefed by company staff and officials from the
Land Transport Authority on Singapore's electric vehicle and land transport
policies. He also paid a visit to the Government Technology Agency, where he
met with the Chief Executive, Mr Kok Ping-soon, to exchange views on smart
city development.

     In the evening, Mr Wong will attend a dinner hosted by the Senior
Minister of State for the Environment and Water Resources, Dr Amy Khor. He
will continue his itinerary in Singapore tomorrow (May 23) and visit Tengeh
Reservoir and Semakau Landfill.
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